
Hello, my name is Sena Hamarat I’m a master’s student at Ankara University in Biomedical 

Engineering Department. I was one of the lucky student that got a scholarship and was able to 

attend such a great summer school, thank you whoever supported me it was literally the best 

summer I’ve ever had and I’m so much honoured to be a part of it thank you so so much once 

again. 

 

I think my happiness is quite clear from my smile like a Cheshire cat      ‘cause each day was 

better than the previous one and I really mean it. Since each we were learning more about our 

friends from around the world, their cultures, daily life and personally one of the greatest part 

was being able to practice my English with different people ‘cause in my school yeah there are 

lots of foreign students I see everyday but the fact that they know Turkish doesn’t help me to 

prove my speaking but in Germany it was totally different. I tried to speak in every chance I 

got and now I realized that I can speak a bit more fluently and be more confident even though 

I’m not a native and my mind adjusted to think everything in English this is a huge improvement 

for me therefore I wanted to mention it.  

Another point I would like to touch on is the laboratories, I cannot put into words how amazed 

I was when I first got into Telecommunication Laboratory. I felt like I was in a dream since all 

of them were literally my dream laboratories and being able work in there was a great great 

chance. Me and my Lane partners learned a lot about circuitry, soldering, sensors’ working 

principle and their affect on whole circuit. We were let to built 2 different sensor mechanism 



and making them from scratch was so much fun. Each day with more practice we gained hands-

on experience and now I can forwardly do soldering anywhere       

 

 

 

 

 

 



The other lab we used for glucose sensor trial was chemistry lab and I felt like an actual engineer 

who tries their hand made sensor with chemicals to obtain real-time data. 

 

Another point that was pretty enjoyable was the trips we did to Bremen and Helgoland (these 

were the ones I’ve participated) in each place  I saw many historical statues, their stories and 

beautiful stores like book stores and I was quite lucky to find original Sherlock Holmes series 

in English. Additionally, thanks to Guilherme and Lars for introducing such important and 

famous places on there.  

 



  

Lastly I want to 

mention my lane 

group. In total we 

were 4 people 2 

from Turkey, 1 

from Brazil (Dear 

Guilherme) and 1 

from Morocco 

(Dear Ikhlas). 

Compared to other 

Lanes we were the 

smallest one but the 

most hardworking 

one. My Dear 

colleague 

Guilherme made me realised that if I want to be successful in any work that I was given the 

first thing I should do is planning. It was quite important since each week we had presentation 

about the week we’re on and we only had 1 day to cover all the things we learned. But all of us 

tried to be as efficient as possible for both weekly presentations and the final presentation. 

Additionally, I’ve learned that I can thrive on to get a PhD in Germany and I’m really really 

looking forward to it.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Once again thank you very very very much, I hope I’l have more time to visit or even be a 

student of Jade Hoschule.  


